
CCD/CYO NEWS 
 

TOTUS TUUS SUMMER CCD/CYO 

Will be at Sacred Heart  
(NOT St. Ann’s as previously reported)  

from June 25-30.   
Please mark your calendars now  

and plan to attend! 
 

Volunteers needed for Totus Tuus!  We 

need recess helpers, cookie helpers, housing 
hosts, snack donations, etc. for Totus Tuus.  

Be thinking of how you can help.   
Sign up sheet is in the vestibule. 

Thank you for making Totus Tuus a success! 

 

Sacred Heart CCD 2017/2018 

We are in need of a Coordinator and teachers 

for next year. As of this time, we have one 

teacher for next year.  Please contact the 

office as soon as possible if you would like 

to volunteer or if you plan to continue in 

your current role.  Thank you! 
 

 

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
Mass Etiquette:  Things To Do And Not Do In Mass 

Men, take your hats off.  It is impolite to wear a hat into 

a church for a man.  While this is a cultural norm, it is one 

that we ought to follow closely.  Just as we take off hats 

for the Pledge of Allegiance, we do so in church, too, as 

a sign of respect. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

CSA Pledges – Please turn in your  
pledge cards by June 11 to allow  
the office time to process them.   
Thank you for your generosity!   

 
 

 
 
 
 

LEARNING MOMENT 

 

 “Do you think you are a joy to Jesus?” …is it not a matter of 
the most elementary logic that a father and his child should 

be a joy for one another?  …There are persons who are 
baptized, who are confirmed, who receive Communion, 
who are in a state of grace, who are temples of the Holy 

Spirit, yet who pass their whole lives on earth without ever 
having experienced this heart-to-heart relationship with 
their Father in Heaven, their Creator and Savior, in the 

happiness which comes from being a joy to one another.  Is 
not the life of grace the beginning of eternal beatitude?  

 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church 
 
 

Pentecost Sunday 
 

June 4, 2017 
 

100 W Pine Street 
Kenesaw, NE  68956 

 

Parish Mailing Address: 
P O Box 407 

Doniphan NE  68832 
Office Phone:  402-845-2707 

Rectory Phone:  402-845-4477 
Father’s Phone: 402-326-5168 

e-mail address:  stanns@cdolinc.net 

www.sacredheartkenesaw.org 
Office Hours Mon-Thurs, 8:30-11:30am 

 

Pastor:  Fr. Adam M. Sughroue 

 

CONFESSIONS: 2nd Wed. of Month: June 14, 4:45-5:15 pm 
 

MASS SCHEDULE AND INTENTIONS: 
 
 

 
Sunday (June 11)   11:00 am   

mailto:stanns@cdolinc.net


 
STEWARDSHIP:    (5/28/17)  

 
Will be reported in next week’s bulletin. 

 

Thank you for your donations! 
 
 

Joy of the Gospel Rebate for Jan-Mar 2017:  $330.00   
Thank you for fulfilling your pledges! 

 
CSA APPEAL 2017 

Fourteen pledges have been received totaling 
$3330.  We have already received $1685.   

Thank you for your generosity! 
 
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR VOCATIONS  
TO THE PRIESTHOOD AND RELIGIOUS LIFE! 

 
If you would like to have a Mass offered for 
yourself or a loved one, please contact the 
office as soon as possible.  The usual stipend in 
the Diocese of Lincoln is $10 however,  

Fr. Sughroue will gladly offer Mass without an offering.  
Envelopes available in the vestibule.  

SEVERAL MASSES IN JUNE/JULY ARE AVAILABLE! 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
    

Mission Outreach Gallup, New Mexico 2017  
Prayer and Donor Support  
Please consider being a prayer partner for the students on 
the Gallup, New Mexico Mission Outreach Trip on July 14-
22 and July 21-29.  A calendar of daily prayer intentions will 
be provided to you.  Please email or call Andrea Rodriguez 
or Blair Driscoll for the calendar.  Andrea: 
andrearod6@gmail.com,  402-984-0076.  Blair: 
blairdriscoll@hotmail.com, 402-309-6138 
 

Also, please prayerfully consider supporting the mission trip 
financially to keep the cost low for our area high schoolers, 
who are sacrificing a week of work to serve others alongside 
the Missionaries of Charity.  Checks may be made out to 
Valerian, Inc. New Mexico and mailed to : New Mexico 
Mission Trip, 1135 Oswego, Hastings, NE 68901.  Please note 
“Mission Outreach” in the memo. 

 

 
 

MISSION COOP APPEAL: July 2 

Each year over 150 missionary dioceses and religious orders 

request permission to come to our diocese to give an appeal 

for financial support.  This appeal is a major source of 

funding for these missionaries, and the monies collected in 

our parish go directly to that missionary diocese or religious 

for the poor that they serve.  These funds are used to feed, 

house and educate the poor and orphans, provide medical 

care, build churches, schools, clinics, catechetical training 

centers, dig wells, etc., and educate candidates for the 

priesthood and religious life and provide many other 

necessities.  Please be generous! 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

RIGHT TO LIFE GARAGE SALE / BAKE SALE 
    

South Central Nebraska Right to Life  

Garage & Bake Sale   

 St. Michael’s School Gym - 7th & Creighton, Hastings 

       Start saving treasures old & new. 

         Please pre-price your donations. 

Donations accepted June 20 (noon - 5 p.m.) 

          and June 21 (9 a.m. - 7 p.m.) 

     No old TV’s or computers accepted.  

   Sale runs June 22 ( 9 am - 7 pm), June 23 ( 9 am - 7 pm) 

and June 24 (9 a.m. - 2 p.m.) 

   Cleanup on Sat., June 24 (2 - 4 p.m.) 

Students may earn community service hours. 

Call Connie Consbruck with questions or to volunteer 

 402-751-2368 or 402-461-1934  

 
For Men & Women seeking healing from Divorce: 

The Catholic Divorced Survival Guide was created to 
bring hope and healing to divorced and separated  
Catholics.  This 12 week program features 30-minute 
DVD segments that cover topics of shock, denial, anger,  
grief, guilt, forgiveness, money, kids, annulment, and 
much more. The next session will begin June 5, 2017 
and is held at John XXIII Diocesan Center, from 7-9pm. 
Classes are kept small. Register by calling the Family Life 
Office at, 402-473-0620, or catholicflo@cdolinc.net 

 
“To each is given the manifestation of the Spirit for the 

common good.”  1 Corinthians 12:7   To receive the gift of 
the Holy Spirit you must open your heart and let Him in!  
Open your heart and be grateful for all the gifts God has 

given us.  Regardless of your circumstance, God has given 
us all blessings.  What we do with those gifts is our gift 

back to God.  Generously sharing our gifts keeps us more 
“God-centered” and less “self-centered”.     

Ministry Assignments 
June 4th 

Reader Jill Kimle  

Servers Caleb Weiler / Jacob Weiler 

Offertory Heather Ramsey 

Ministry Assignments 
June 11th 

Reader Matt/Mikayla Hurt 

Servers Taylor Riemersma / Dalton Smith 

Offertory Laura Reiman 

         BULLETIN DEADLINES  
Bulletin announcements are due Wednesday. 

All announcements must be in writing.  Please drop off 
at the parish office/e-mail them to stanns@cdolinc.net. 
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